

Report of the Chairman on meeting of 22/11//04 (Special) and 25/11/04

Special meeting of 22/11/04, was convened to scrutinise the Executive’s proposals for this years budget, 2005/06. Members are asked to note, comment upon and report what they consider to be their priorities.

As usual, due to the political nature of the budget, Members chose to play their cards close to their chest. However, many constructive comments were made, to be forwarded to the Executive. Members did however agree on priorities and these were noted. We will have to wait until the Executive’s final report to Council, before we know the impact of the consultation process.

The scheduled meeting of the Committee of the 25/11/04 had an uncharacteristically short agenda, however this did not result in an early conclusion, due to extensive debates of agenda items. Members welcomed the opportunity to give the Agenda Items the attention that they merited, as in the past, some items at the end of the Agenda may have given the impression to Members and staff involved, that time pressures are not allowing full debate. Whilst in reality, this is not the case, it can be easily seen how this will arise in the case of a heavy agenda. The main items discussed were Corporate Performance Monitoring and the Best Value Review of Revenues and Benefits. All Members will be aware that this is the first time that the Corporate Performance Monitoring Report had been presented in this format. I think it is fair to say, that while the new format was an improvement on previous years, there is still room for improvement and this was discussed at length.

John Guest

Chairman
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